Alaina Hepworth

From: Ruppel Rodney <rodneyruppel@gmail.com>
Sent: Thursday, October 2, 2025 8:41 AM

To: Becky Ruppel

Subject: Update from the Ruppels

Thank you all for your prayers and encouragement.

Those of you who keep up with Becky’s FB already know that we are back in Cambodia! We received
permission from the doctor to leave Thailand the weekend of September 21. The ladies from the churches
we work with were heading to Siem Reap for a ladies' conference that began on September 23rd. Beck and
| were able to fly directly to Siem Reap and surprise all of the ladies at the conference. That was a lot of fun,
but | think Becky forgot that lifting her arms and giving hugs could cause substantial pain due to her
surgeries. :) (link to a video)

After the conference, we flew back to Phnom Penh on September 25th. Pastor Wang met us at the airport
with our vehicle, so we could drive home to Ta Keo. As we drove home, it was nice to know that Pastor
Tho and his wife had cleaned our house before heading to the conference in Siem Reap. However, the
house wasn’t as we had hoped. An unusually windy, hard rain had blown water into the house, and we had
water coming through the drywall ceiling of our kitchen. We knew it had happened recently, because it had
not been leaking yet when Pastor Tho was there. We spent a couple of days getting things cleaned up, but
we are asking you to pray that we find where the water is coming in before we have another rain like

that. The landlord is involved, has contacted the man who built the house, and is assisting us in inspecting
the problem.

Becky and | spent the following Sunday at Pastor Tho’s church. | had the opportunity to preach in the
morning, then again at the midday service at Sarorn’s house. Phally, whom Becky led to Christ just before
leaving for Thailand, was at the morning service. It was great to see everyone.

Becky is still experiencing some pain, especially when we are traveling on bumpy roads. She has less pain
every day, but please continue to pray for her complete healing from the surgeries. Please also pray for her
complete healing from the cancer.

Lord willing, we will be heading to Thailand in February or March to have a check-up on Becky. In the
meantime, we are initiating treatments here to prevent the return of the cancer. Obviously, no treatment in
any country is a 100% guarantee that cancer will not return. However, we serve a great God who is capable
of all things. We are putting our trust in Him to do what is best. Please continue to pray for Becky and me to
follow God’s path for us in treating the cancer and in all things.

God Bless You All,
Rodney Ruppel



